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Welcome to Issue Nine! 
 

This July weôre delighted to be 
able to look back on another 
successful year, packed with 
experiences that have helped 
us with our aim of developing 
the whole child at Charlbury 
Primary School. 
 

Across the school this year, 
our younger pupils have 
thrived at Forest School, were 
enthralled by their Dinosaur 
experiences as well as being 
excited by their pond dipping 
ventures. Our older pupils 
have experienced an Indian 
day, explored the Space 
Centre in Leicester, enjoyed a 
day in the life of an Ancient 
Greek and even taken in a 
West End show!  
 

Our residential visits for both 
Year 4 and Year 6 pupils have 
been amazing opportunities 
for them to form life-long 
memories. 
 

Drama, Music and Sport have 
been essential elements of 
school life this year, with our 
pupils participating in 
spectacular productions 
throughout the year, singing 
with thousands of other 
children at Young Voices, 
forming bands to perform at 
Street Fair in September and 
winning Partnership 
tournaments. 
 
 

I hope Year 6 take wonderful 
memories of primary school 
life with them as they embark 
on the next stage of their 
learning journey at various 
secondary schools across 
Oxfordshire.  
 

I would also like to wish you all 
a very happy and relaxing 
summer and I look forward to 
seeing you in September. 
 

 

Jane Holt, Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sophie, Dolly and Evie tell us all about their residential:  

On the 9th May, Year 4 went to Acorn Adventures campsite.  It 

was an amazing experience (and a way to not use technology!). 

We did outdoor activitiesé they were really fun!  The food was 

mouth-watering and gave us lots of fuel to do our activities.  We 

slept in massive tipis; they were really warm and cosy.  One of 

our favourite activities was going to the safari park.  We went on 

some spectacular rides and we went to see some adorable 

animals and birds.  We learnt lots about outdoor safety so 

hopefully we shouldnôt get harmed in the wild.  Kya said ñIt was 

so much fun I did not want to leave!ò   

In This Issue 

-  Year 5 visit Cornbury Park     - FS & Year 1 meet the Dinosaurs 

-  We meet Mrs Campbell      - Year 6 raise money with Mini Enterprise 

We had such a great adventure ... 



Year 5 visit the National Space Centre 
Year 5 went to the National Space Centre to learn about space and what itôs like to live in space. We went in a 
weather pod and we stood against a green screen to do a weather report in the future. We went on a hover chair! 
There was also a glass elevator that some of us (me) hated. There was a button that said ñDO NOT PRESSò and it 
was really fun to press. Me and Alex dressed up as rockets and looked at a cool circle that made you have space 
sickness. We also saw this toilet that changes your wee into drinking water. Then we went into a theatre with a big 
green screen that made us feel like we were actually there in training, ready to go into space. Finally we went to 
the gift shop to buy things that we didnôt need!   
Thanks for the report, Eva! 
 

Read what the children have been up to this term: 

Year 2 Visit the Environmental Centre at Sutton Courtenay  

Year 2 enjoyed a wonderful day in the sunshine at Sutton Courtenay Field Study Centre. On arrival the 
children learned about habitats and then spent the rest of the morning hunting for mini-beasts in their 
woodland habitat. After lunch and a óforest schoolô playtime with much tree climbing and den building, we 
did some pond dipping to find creatures who enjoy a watery habitat. Among the water boatmen and 
damsel fly larvae we found a beautiful adult newt and a truly monstrous dragon fly larva, which we looked 
at more closely under the microscope. Charlotte, our guide for the day, also kindly let us release her 
newly hatched painted lady butterflies! The children will be making their own mini-beast books In the last 
few weeks of term as their follow up work. Thank you so much to all the kind parents and grandparents 
who accompanied us at such short notice.  And thanks for the report, Mrs Morris! 

Year 6 raise money with Mini Enterprise 
 

Emily, Poppy and Jasmine tell us what Mini Enterprise is all about: 
 

Mini Enterprise is an event Year 6 hold every year to raise money for their end of year trip. This year we are 
going to Legoland for the day and it will be really fun . The week went really well and we raised lots of money 
for our trip. There were four groups called: The Moustached Muchachos, The Downtown Tree, The Red 
Racoons and The Bloominô Blondes. Each group was responsible for their own stall. We sold lots of cool 
things like slushies, milkshakes, keyrings, Moshi Monsters and held a range of awesome competitions. One 
of the most popular things was teddy tombola, where you take a ticket and see what you win. The winner of 
the pogo stick challenge was Tyra in Year 6, the winner of the shoot-a-hoop challenge was Jesse in Year 5, 
guess the name of the teddy (this was done on numerous stalls) was Jessica in Year 1 with Muffin, Miranda 
in Year 6 with Bert and Aurelia in Year 1 with Cuddles. The most popular games were: Hotshot, pogo stick 
challenge, ice bucket challenge, guess the name of the teddy and water balloon throwing. We all learnt a lot 
about what it took to be successful entrepreneurs and the experience really helped us improve our team work 
and independence. 


